
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

From: Cindy Olivieri 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: Opposing proposed vaccine mandate 
Date: Wednesday, August 18, 2021 9:47:17 AM 

Hello, 

I want to let you know that I am opposed to any proposal that mandates masks or 
vaccines for anyone, especially for any educational institution. Young people are not 
in danger from any of these diseases, especially Covid 19 or any variant that is 
forthcoming. The Delta variant is no more dangerous than the Covid-19 virus, which 
is 99.9% recoverable! We all know that all these mandates are just political in nature 
and do nothing for young people. Please examine the true data about how harmful 
these vaccines are to everyone! Do not harm our young people by forcing an 
unapproved gene therapy into their bodies. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Cindy Olivieri 


